
 

   
 

          

 

To: Bonnie Glenn, OPA Director  
CC: Alex Seraphin, OPA Investigations Supervisor  
From: Oliver Espinosa, OIG Public Safety and Investigation Specialist 
Date: March 19, 2025 
Re:  OIG EXP INV Certification for Case Number: 2025OPA-0047 

 
OIG EXP INV Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the EXP INV for case 2025OPA-0047. The case is certified as thorough, timely, and 
objective for the allegations of Use of Force as it pertains to NE  and NE , and Professionalism 
as it pertains to NE . OIG understands that all remaining allegations will move to a full investigation. 

 

Respectfully,  

 

_________________________ 

Oliver Espinosa, OIG Public Safety and Investigation Specialist  

                           




